
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

A Commemorative Resolution of the Salt Lake County Mayor’s Office and the Salt Lake County Council 

Thanking Health Department Director Dr. Angela Dunn for her Service to Salt Lake County 

 

 

Whereas, Dr. Angela Dunn began working for Salt Lake County in June 2021, and has served with 

professionalism and dedication, providing exceptional service as the Health Department’s Executive 

Director and Medical Officer for Salt Lake County; and 

Whereas, Dr. Dunn came to Salt Lake County from her work as State Epidemiologist at the Utah 

Department of Health with a strong desire to use her lived and professional experience to improve 

public health for all Salt Lake County residents; and 

Whereas, Dr. Dunn joined Salt Lake County at the height of the COVID-19 pandemic and worked to 

ensure county residents had equitable access to vaccines, testing, treatment, and information that kept 

them safe; and 

Whereas, Dr. Dunn expertly led the Salt Lake County Health Department out of the pandemic with 

a renewed focus on staff wellbeing, data modernization, and community-led decision making; and 

Whereas, Dr. Dunn is always willing to explore and embrace new ideas, has a positive energy and a 

fearless spirit that inspires those around her, and is up for any adventure or party, especially those that 

involve dressing in costume; and 

Whereas, Dr. Dunn has accepted a unique opportunity to positively influence public health practice on 

a national level at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention; now 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED, that the Salt Lake County Mayor and the Salt Lake County Council give 

a hearty thanks to Dr. Angela Dunn for her years of service and wish her well as she embarks on this next 

stage of her career. She has been a tremendous asset to the mayor’s office, the council, her colleagues, staff, 

community partners, and many other individuals within Salt Lake County and will be missed. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


